HATHERSAGE WAR MEMORIAL HALL

Minutes of the Committee Meeting held Monday January 8th, 2007

	1.
	Present: Bob Musgrave, (Chairman), Lynda Crosthwaite (Booking Secretary) Anne Mainwaring (Secretary), Graham Markham (Treasurer), John Brunskill, Alistair Cook, James Fletcher, Jean Hodgkinson, Roger Plank, Tim Pritt, Andrew Simpson and Brian Wilson (Co-opted on to the Maintenance Committee).
	ACTION

	2.
	Apologies for absence:

Mary Kitchin, Jon Litherland. (Alistair apologized for not sending his apologies for the last meeting.)
	

	3.
	The Minutes of the last meeting, November 6th, 2006, had been circulated and accepted as a true record, with the following amendments:4a (Chairs) Clough Ibbotson’s representative is Martin Ducksbury; 4c (Insurance) Should read: The Treasurer confirmed that we are insured for  £1 million of Public Liability and £1 million of Product Liability.
	

	4.
	Matters Arising.

a) Chairs.

Anne reported that Martin Ducksbury of Clough Ibbotson, was coming to the Memorial Hall on Thursday January 11th, to check all the screws and feet on the new chairs, and deliver the last one. 

b) Cleaning

Lynda reported that she had spoken to the cleaners, they would be willing to do 1-off sessions, after any large event. It was agreed that if it was thought necessary, Lynda would arrange this, with the hirer bearing the extra cost.
	

	5.
	Maintenance.

a) Brian reported that Keith Siddall hoped to start on the general maintenance repairs at the end of this month.

b) Path at rear of Hall.  Lynda had spoken to Jonathan Slater, the extremely wet weather was holding up this job.

c) Main Hall

A specification had been requested for painting the Main Hall, Lawence Hall and the corridors. It was agreed that this ‘spec’ should be paid for, in the event of the work not going to the person providing it.

Jean requested that when the time came to chose new curtains/blinds for the Main Hall and the Lawrence Hall, that they should be made out of some sort of black out material.

d) Repair of fire doors. It was requested that this job should be added to the general maintenance list being carried out presently.
	B.WILSON

L.CROSTHWAITE

B.WILSON

	6.
	Shower Room area/Stanage Hall/Youth Club Lease

Anne reported that she had spoken to the DCC contact, Ms Pam Blackstone, who had been away from work for six weeks. Ms Blackstone had not progressed any further with the Youth Club Lease, but promised to set up a meeting with the people concerned in the New Year.

Anne and Brian reported that they had received an enquiry from the local Play Group, who are looking for alternative premises. They had been shown round the Stanage Hall, and would get back to us. The Committee agreed to explore this.

Brian and John reported that they had requested a quote for a wooden floor to be laid in the Shower Room, included in this work would be the pipe work necessary for toilets.

A quote had also been requested for the installation of double doors from the shower room area to the Main Hall, for easy transportation of chairs. A radiator would have to be removed, leaving no heating in this area. The large CH pipe was a problem, and it was thought that if this could be removed, it would be beneficial. It was agreed to get a quote for the removal of this pipe. If it could not be removed a step and slopes would have to be installed.

The sliding door between the Stanage Hall and the shower room area, would have to be removed and replaced with a hinged door, to comply with fire regulations.

Brian offered to organize a working party, to clear all the rubble from the Shower Room area.  
	A.MAINWARING

A.MAINWARING

A.SIMPSON

	7.
	Treasurer’s Report

The Treasurer reported a profit of £5855 for the two months ended 31.12.06, and an overall increase on the year 2006, mainly due to grants received. However the gas bill alone had increased by 21%.

a) It was proposed by Cllr J. Hodgkinson and seconded by Cllr. A. Cook that the letting fees should be increased by 5%. This was Agreed.

b) Heating costs. These were horrendous and thought would be given to looking for a better deal at the end of this year. Andrew Simpson suggested installing timer/thermostats, which might help to reduce heating costs.  Anne to discuss with Jonathan Percival.
	A.MAINWARING

	8.
	Roof.

James reported that he had sacked the architect, supplied by Pro-Help. It was decided to try one more time with Pro Help, and to re-establish the contact with the National Park sustainable energy representative. 
	J. FLETCHER

	9.
	Bookings Report.

Everyone had booked for text term, there were still some complaints about the heating, but Lynda was doing her best to accommodate Harry’s situation. 

It was Agreed to increase Harry’s salary, by 5% as from 01.04.07.

Lynda reported that the Hall was required for a Polling Station on May 3rd, and Anne offered to open the Hall up, should Harry not be available.

The PTA Jumble Sale, anticipated leaving some excess jumble to be collected on the Tuesday, following their Saturday sale, they would give us a small fee for this facility. 

Jean reported that there was still some confusion by elderly people on the “Ladies” and “Gentlemans” toilet signs. Andrew offered to install additional signs.
	A.SIMPSON

	10
	Fundraising

a) Film Club. Jean reported that we now had 5/6 interested people in setting up the Mobile Film Club, and that a visit to Calver had been arranged to discuss the pros and cons, after that visit, a decision would be made as to whether to go ahead. Anne reported that she would make an application to ‘vary’ our Premises License to include showing of films.

b) Grants. 

Bob reported that a grant of £1000 had been received from the Elsie Lawrence Trust.

Jean suggested a meeting to discuss grants available, with Stuart Gordon who had Village Plan experience and other interested parties. James suggested a Development Control Plan, in which we listed the jobs to be down, and the way of financing these. 
	J.HODGKINSON/

A.MAINWARING

J.HODGKINSON

	11
	Correspondence

Letter from Chris Cave, re the VAT on the new chairs.

Letter passed to Graham & Jean for their consideration.
	G.MARKHAM/

J.HODGKINSON

	12
	Any Other Business

The Committee’s grateful thanks were recorded to Bob and Brian for installing the Christmas trees and lights, on a very windy cold day – and especially to Brian for providing the lights.
	

	13
	Date of Next meeting:

Possibly: Monday February 5th, if necessary

Otherwise: Monday March 5th, 2007, following AGM.
	


HATHERSAGE MEMORIAL HALL

AGENDA

Committee Meeting to be held on Monday, February 5th 2007, at

7.30 in the Committee Room, Memorial Hall

1. Present

2. Apologies

3. Minutes of the last Meeting (January 8th 2007) (See attached).

4. Matters arising from the Minutes: (where not referred to further in the Agenda)

a. New Chairs – Anne to report.

b. Heating Costs – Anne to report on conversation with Jon. Percival

c. Premises Licence – Anne to report

5
Maintenance – Rolling programme: 

a. Current Maintenance List –  J. Brunskill/Brian Wilson to report.

b. Path behind rear of Hall – Lynda

6.
Shower Room Area/Stanage Hall/Youth Club

Stanage Hall/Youth Club – Anne to report.

7. Roof – Report from James

8. Fundraising:

Film Club – Report from Jean

Grant Situation – Report from Jean

9. Correspondence - Anne

10. Any Other Business 

11.Date of next meeting: Monday, 5th March, 2007


AGM followed by Committee Meeting.

